


           ROUND MOUNTAIN WATER AND SANITATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

THURSDAY, July 20, 2023
2:00 P.M. – 3rd Street Gallery Building Conference Room

Call to Order at 2:01 p.m.

Roll Call:  Charles Bogle, Steve Lasswell, Randy Wilhelm, Mark Dembosky, Connie Thompson
Dave Schneider, Peggy Quint, Carlan Cardenas
Guest:  Michael Tyler, public, Robyn Knappe, Office of Emergency Management

Pledge of Allegiance led by Steve Lasswell
	
Public input for those not on the agenda will be limited to 3 minutes.

Additions to the August 17, 2023, Board of Directors Meeting Agenda
1. Special Meeting for an Audit Presentation next week. Notifications will be sent out 24 hours in advance of the meeting.  

Administrative Reports

1. Assistant District Manager – Peggy Quint:  Audit is wrapping up.  As they finalize the documents, they will let us know when a Special Meeting will be required to approve the Audit.  Peggy has been working on a transition from Invoice Cloud to Xpressbillpay.  Invoice Cloud has been a challenge for 2 years, and reconciliation is costly due to staff time and management company time.  Xpressbillpay has been with Caselle for many years. 
2. ORC – Steven Koch:  Steven did not present an ORC Report, however, Dave reported to the Board that the field techs are jetting sewer lines.  They have been working on getting the new well online. Steve Lasswell stated that Roger Squire, Town of Silver Cliff, told him that they were going to be chip sealing Granada Court next week (Tuesday, July 25, 2023)
3. District Manager – Dave Schneider.  
· The Meter Project is about complete.  The last of the end points have been installed.  There are just a few that are not reporting.  The install and end point replacement is done! 
· Well Project Update – The well is installed, and the SCADA control is installed and operating.  The Division of Water Resources requested an updated well permit.  CDPHE gave official approval on the well. Div II gave conditional approval to put the well online.  Well and contact chamber has been shocked and flushed.  The well pump that has been installed is at least three times larger than it needs to be.  The well was pumping 1k gallons/minute which sucks the well dry in a minute and a half.  A valve that runs from the well house to the well can be used to match the production of the well with the pump. The design engineer assumed twice the psi than what we needed.  We will use what we have in order to get the well online. It might be 2 to 3 months before we will get the correct pump. The chlorinator and injection system came right online. It is easy to work with and regulate.  Usually that can take a few days, it was done in 20 minutes. SCADA is on cell rather than satellite, which is very fast as well (almost “live” time).  Iconergy is working on getting the correct pump. The demand has been around 18k gallons/hour.  This will allow the district to keep up with the demand.  Dave will let the two towns know that they can go back to regular use. 
· WWTP – Dave has not received the data needed from Powell Water due to staff shortage.  Dave talked with a firm, Triple Point, that has additional treatment systems that work with lagoon style treatment systems.  They are sending an estimate of treatment solution that they are proposing with installation and operational cost as well. There is another company called Nexom that Dave has communicated with that may have some ideas. This is to take care of the notification issue.  Dave talked to the State Engineer regarding this impasse.  He said we either need data, provide a treatment system that they have already approved, or come up with the funds to build a pilot plant. 
· Reservoir Update – Working with Upper Ark and Division of Water Resources and it looks like we could use the Gallery Well to fill the reservoir.  That would drop the cost of the reservoir by 2/3 to around $2 million.  In our water decree, the well isn’t specifically set out as a point of diversion.  Our water attorney says that the point of diversion needs to come from Grape Creek, and we could easily prove to the State that they recognize the well as directly connected to the stream because we have to pay depletion every month. Dave asked Division II’s Chief Engineer for their opinion as to whether our existing well decrees on that well would cover both the augmentation and the use of it.  Upper Ark said that we could not use it under ours, but they would be happy to do it under their decree.  Dave is not convinced that it is not in the best interest of the district to go that direction to be subject to another entity’s water right in order to run our reservoir.  They will meet and discuss the options.  Either we use their decree or be willing to open our decree again and put in another amendment in water court. Dave has asked our water attorney to be a part of any future conversations regarding this. 


Consent Agenda

1. Approval of the Minutes of the June 15, 2023, Regular Board Meeting
2. Financial Report and Approval of Checks for June 2023
Randy wanted to inform the board that our budget items are about 50%, which is where we want them to be, both in revenue and expenses. 
Motion made by Randy Wilhelm, Seconded by Connie Thompson.  Vote 5-0 in approval


New Business
1. Barb Madden leak: Ms.  Madden has approached the district to request some forgiveness on the high usage of her water/sewer bill due to a very large leak on her property.  The district has a policy that covers how customers will be charged in this kind of situation.  Mr. Michael Tyler, who was attending on behalf of Ms Madden, took a copy of the Rules and Regulations of the District.  Peggy will adjust her bill in accordance with the policy as stated.  Randy Wilhelm made a motion to discount Ms. Madden’s usage and wastewater charges.  Mark Dembosky seconded the motion.  Motion passed 5-0 in favor. 
2. Robyn Knappe – Office of Emergency Management:  Robyn had emailed the board a copy of the proposal after the last board meeting in order for the board to review it.  Steve Lasswell was unable to open the file, however, there were enough board members that were able to look it over and approve our participation in the Emergency Response Plan. Charles stated that RMWSD was mentioned six times in the document, none of which were particularly binding, other than the fact that we have certain responsibilities in the event of an emergency situation. Robyn offered to answer any questions and made a request that RMWSD would provide staff at the Emergency Operations Center if an emergency would require water utilities. Mark Dembosky made a motion to approve Resolution 2023-11 that states that RMWSD supports the plan and will provide staff to adequately assist in the event of an emergency. Connie Thompson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. Dave will write a resolution approving this proposal. 
3. Tap Excavation Permit discussion; There has been some confusion as to who is responsible for problems that arise when the excavation is done after tap installation.  Discussion resulted in agreement that a policy needs to be in place when a customer purchases a tap and then a permit will be required when the tap kit is purchased.  Dave will work on the policy. 
4. 40 Acres – Potential Solar Farm discussion:  A typical agreement was sent out to the board to review. Dave Schneider attended a Solar Symposium in June.  This would be a great opportunity to use the 40 acres that the district owns that is not suitable for housing or buildings of any kind. Dave met with Pivot Energy.  Their product is a lease only situation and would be revenue for the district for the next 20 to 40 years. 
5. CSAFE – Transfer of funds from checking to CSAFE:  Peggy received a call from Bob Krug, the CSAFE rep for the district.  He wanted the district to know that interest rates were going to go up from 5.20% to 5.25% soon and possibly to 5.75% by Fall. Peggy requested that an additional $200K be transferred from the general fund to CSAFE to take advantage of the great rates that are being offered.  Peggy reminded the board that funds are accessible the next day if they are needed.  The board’s consensus was to proceed with the transfer. 


Old Business
1. Audit Update; as stated earlier in the meeting, the 2022 Audit is almost complete.  A Special Meeting will be held next week so that the board can approve the audit presentation.  There needs to be 24-hour notice for the meeting.  Peggy will let the board know as soon as she finds out from Christy DeNardo, district auditor. 
2. Peggy reminded the board that SDA is coming up and with three additional rooms available, there is an opportunity for board members to attend in September.  Connie Thompson confirmed that she will attend.  Charles Bogle stated that he would like to go.  Mark Dembosky will let Peggy know in the morning.  If Mark wants to attend, Peggy will submit a scholarship request from CSD Pool to defray the cost for Mark to attend. 

                               Adjourned  at 3:40 p.m.
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